
Hmm,  Slow  down  the  roller
coaster..
Consider  last  Thursday.  It  started  out  as  a  completely
uneventful day. Work went well and all was right with my
little world. Then the evening came and it was rush to the
Fort, rush to practice, rush around for pictures. Night fell
and that was the first day.

Second day was more rushing around for me. Saturday slowed
down a little, and I was able to relax. More rushing on
Sunday, More rushing on Monday.

Yes, the past few days seemed like one of those big roller
coasters. Up the big hill at a nice slow pace, and then rush
down the next hill, quickly around the corner charge up the
next hill and repeat. On some large coasters there is that
place in he middle where the car gets pulled up again, a
slight rest, only to continue one its rush through the hills
and curves. Maybe there is a tunnel or two with an unexpected
turn or drop. Finally, the train comes to rest in the station.

Now back to my days. It looks as if I might be pulling into
the station soon. The train seems to be slowing down a bit.
And yet I wonder, is the train going to stop, or will it just
continue on, one more time….

Now don’t get me wrong. I like roller coasters. Those at the
various theme parks, and most of the ones I have in real life.
But there comes a time, when you need to get off the coaster.
Sit down, relax a bit. Get some refreshment and enjoy the
things that are going on. That way the thrill of the coaster
is anticipated and enjoyed. Rushing from here to there can be
fun, if there is time to spend just watching the clouds roll
by. I think I saw some clouds this evening.
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All I can say is WHAT!!!
I was listening to a ball game tonight and it sounded like it
was going to be something special. Very close, well pitched
game. 1 – 0 going into the 8th inning. A blown call and a
hit/error later made it a 3 – 0 game going into the 9th. The
home team pitcher had a perfect game going.

Long fly ball to deep center field, chased down by the center
fielder, 1 out.

Ground ball to short, 2 outs.

Ground  ball  to  1st,  close  play  at  first.  Perfect  game/no
hitter ruined. And then the announcers started to complain.
They yelled, they screamed. The could not believe what they
just saw. The same ump that blew the call in the bottom of the
8th did the same thing in the 9th to ruin a perfect game. Both
announcers said it was and outrage.

Tempers grew hot when the game ended. Final score Detroit 3,
Cleveland 0.

Strange thing, I was listening to the game on the Cleveland
network, since I get that better than the Detroit network at
home. The Cleveland announcers were outraged at that call in
the 9th. They were the ones yelling and screaming about the
umpire. I’m sure the Detroit announcers were doing something
similar, but I was amazed to hear this from the Cleveland
crew.

Watching the replay on the net, confirms that the umpire blew
the call. Out by at least 1/2 a step. I didn’t see the 8th
inning close play yet, but I am going to assume the announcer
got that right too.

https://www.tangents.org/sports/all-i-can-say-is-what/


There are very few times we are able to witness perfection in
any activity. A perfect game in baseball is very rare indeed.
Funny how human error eliminates this perfection. Good life
lesson that.


